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[ PPA OPERATIONS MEMORANDUM ORDER NO.
03-2005, November 11, 2005 ]

CLARIFICATION ON THE APPLICATION OF THE 15% ACROSS-
THE-BOARD INTERIM INCREASE UNDER PPA MEMORANDUM
CIRCULARS (MC) NOS. 13-2005 AND 14-2005

In order to have a uniform understanding on the application of the 15% across-the-

board interim increase under PPA MC Nos. 13-2005 and 14-2005, please be clarified
on the following:

- The Terminal Fee under PPA MC No. 17-2003 is not covered by the 15%
increase.

- The 15% increase shall be applied to the other modes of handling
rolling cargoes such as CHA-RO and STO-RO.

All PMOs which have no rates for CHA-RO and STO-RO in the tariff schedule shall
submit for validation to the AGM for Operations, ATTN: CSD, the computed rates for
CHA-RO and STO-RO with 15% adjustment based on the rates as provided for under
Section II and III of PPA Operations Memorandum Order No. 01-2001.

Please be reminded of the mechanics of the rounding-off, which is to the nearest
P1.00.

For compliance.

Adopted: 11 Nov. 2005

(SGD.) BENJAMIN B. CECILIO
Assistant General Manager for Operations
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